Conestoga Township B.0.S Minutes
Manch 27, 2021

BOS Meeting called to order at 7pm by Berry

PRESENT-Supervisors; Chairman John Berry, Vice Chair William Rankin and Member Robert Hershey Jr.
Secretary Naomi Little Citizens; attendance list attached.

MINUTES- The Supervisors approved February 2021 BOS Meeting Minutes on a motion by Hershey Jr. second by
Rankin. All in favor none opposed.

BILLS- The Supervisors approved all bills paid during the month of February 2021 on a motion by Rankin second
by Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed.

TREASURER’S / ZONING — On front table and filed in office for review.

GENERAL PUBLIC
Tina Clare-Inquired about the pool for this season.
The Board stated that due to the ongoing pandemic and issues with Pa having a slow roll out of vaccinations they
have done a lot of research and reaching out to the many departments such as the CDC, Dept. of Health and
Governor’s Office to review and discuss the safest way to approach the issue. After much review and study of the
CDC guidelines with the Director for the Department of Health the Board has been advised that if the guidelines
cannot be followed and enforced as directed that it would not be safe for the pool to open this season. The Board has
done extensive remodeling to the Pool over the last year and was looking forward to opening but with the CDC
guidelines as they are it would be impossible to enforce.
Robin Maquire- Asked why are other pools opening and demanded that the Township open the pool. The Board
stated that other surrounding pools are privately owned and the Township being local government is held to a
different standard and must abide by the state guidelines. The Board asked her to remain calm and reprimanded her
for her disruptive behavior. '
Ray Clare- Asked what will be done on Elm Street. The Road Master said that 1150 feet of base repair will be done
with petro mat and leveling / wearing course.
Christine Connely- Commented about how it would be impossible to enforce the CDC guidelines with the pool.
She also asked if it would be better for the Community if it were to be privately run. The Board stated that this
would be something to look into for the future.

OLD BUSINESS:
None

NEW BUSINESS:
2021 Car Show- Rich Graham asked for the Board’s permission to apply for permits for the
2021 Car show event. The event would be for Saturday, September 25™ 2021 from 9am-3pm.
The road on Main Street from Rineer Road to Kendig Road would be closed for the event on
September 25" 2021 from 8am — 4pm. Request was approved on a motion by Berry, second by
Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed. The Board asked that if the event is approved by the State
that the CDC guidelines are enforced during the event.
2021 Road Bid Advertisement- Approval to advertise the Township Road Bid for 2021
motioned by Rankin, second by Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed.
2021 Pool- The Township Pool will be closed for the 2021 season due to ongoing pandemic.
Motion to close by Rankin, second by Hershey Jr. All in favor none opposed.

ADJOURN- @ 7:39pm Motioned by Hershey Jr. second by Berry. All in favor none opposed.
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